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WAY N E  TO W N S H I P
 Welcome to our Fall Edition
BY BILL JONES
	 WAYNE TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE

	 We are closing in on the end of 2019 and 
we have been quite busy this year. With that 
in mind, I would like to thank those who were 
on the business end of a very busy year. First, 
our road crew consisting of Daniel Hoit, Austin 
Young and John Cassidy. These are the people 
that’s work is most visible by the residents by way of road maintenance, 
mowing, snow plowing and a bevy of other tasks that usually go unnoticed. 
They do such a good job that their work has set a precedent for the condition 
of our infrastructure. Very few complaints have been made so far this year and 
that is a tribute to their professionalism, dedication and hard work. 
	 Next I would like to thank our fire and emergency medical services 
(EMS). It is amazing the work they are able to accomplish with tight financial 
resources and limited members. Every meeting, the trustees are updated on 
runs for the month and to this day, I wonder how they do it. They do get paid 
for their services but the amount of sacrifice and willingness to protect our 
residents far outweighs the fees paid for their service. We, as a township, are 
quite lucky to have these people and they should be recognized. With that in 
mind, if anyone is interested in becoming a fire fighter or work for the EMS, 
we are in need of good people and would love to have you. Please contact 
any trustee, the fire chief or any member is the fire department or emergency 
medical services and they would be able to direct you to the right people. 

Continued on page 2.

TOLBERT
ROAD CLOSING

 
The Butler County Engineer's Office reports that 
Tolbert Road will close today between Wayne 
Milford Road and Waynes Trace Road for an 
emergency repair on the bridge over Ninemile 
Creek.  A recent bridge inspection revealed more 
structural deterioration than anticipated and 
requires an emergency road closure. The road 
will remain closed to all through traffic (including 
EMS) throughout the winter while design and 
funding options are explored for the repair. 
Construction is expected to begin in the spring 
of 2020.
 
DETOUR: Eastbound Tolbert Road traffic 
will detour south on Wayne Milford Road, east 
on U.S. 127, and north on Waynes Trace Road. 
Westbound traffic will reverse this route.
 
Motorists are encouraged to check the BCEO 

website, as well as Facebook and Twitter@
bceonews for possible date and status changes 

concerning this closure.

www.bceo.org/roadclosings
 

For more information, contact: 
 

Betsy Horton
Butler County Engineer's Office

Butler County, Ohio, USA
 

Email: hortonb@bceo.org
Phone: 513-785-4151

 
BCEO Web Site: www.bceo.org
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TRUSTEE MEETINGS
The Wayne Township Trustees regular meeting 

dates are the 1st and 3rd Mondays of each month. 
All meetings are at 7 p.m. and are held at the 
Township Hall. Every meeting is open and all 
township residents are encouraged to attend.

DIRECTORY
TOWNSHIP BUILDING

5967 Jacksonburg Road, Trenton, Ohio 45067

513.424.9661 
website: www.waynetownship.net

OFFICIALS
	 Mike Truster, Chairman	 513.461.9214
	 Bill Jones, Trustee	 513.678.7398
	 Ed Truster, Trustee	 513.267.2753

FISCAL OFFICER
 	 Laura Daley	 513.424.9661
 	  	  

ROAD MAINTENANCE/GARAGE
513.424.5091

ROAD SUPERINTENDENT
 	 Daniel Hoit	 513.424.9661

FIRE CHIEF
	 Doug Hoit	 513.424.9710
 	  	  

SQUAD CAPTAIN
	 Cindy Phillips	 513.424.9710

ZONING COMMISSION
	 Andy Beiser, Chairman	 513.726.5726
 	 Eric McKay	 513.726.6145
	 Jerry Barnes	 513.571.5980
 	 D. Michael Schenck	 513.423.1352
	 Robert Angst, Jr.	 513.726.5617

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS
	 Carleen Yeager, Chairman	 513.726.5153
	 Leon Simpson	 513.425.9335
	 Brenda Duncan	 513.726.4610
 	 Michael Braun	 513.726.4000
	 Tim Rork	 513.726-5202

“Like” Wayne Township Fire
Department on Facebook!

Continued from cover page.
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	 Our fiscal office, Laura Daley, has done a wonderful job 
nearing the completion of her fourth year. The finances of 
the township are in good shape and she runs a fiscally tight 
ship. Because of her efforts, we have more flexibility to 
afford things we could not in the past. For example, we were 
able this year to provide medical insurance to our three 
full time employees. Not only does this help them and their 
family but it also provides an avenue to retain good people 
and reduce turnover. Thanks Laura and we look forward to 
having you as our fiscal office for many years to come. 
	 In essence, we have a good team from top to bottom. 
Everyone works well together to achieve a common goal which 
is to provide the best possible services to our residents equally 
and fairly to all. We have continued to open up our now bi-
monthly Trustee meetings so that all residents can participate 
and speak about current issues or whatever topics they feel 
need to be addressed. We encourage all to come to the 
meetings and get involved in the business end of our township 
and participate. Our meetings are held on the first and third 
Monday of each month unless those days fall on a holiday. 
	 For those in Heavenly Acres, we are close to having 
approved drawings. As of the writing of this letter, the final 
revised plans have been turned in to the County for review and 
also we should be obtaining a financial estimate for the work 
to be done. Prices for jobs of this type this year have been bid 
well above expected costs so we will work with the County 
to put this out for bid toward the end of the year or whatever 
time we can get the best value for the money spent. 
	 For the first time, Wayne Township has partnered with the 
MidPointe Library System (Middletown, Trenton, Monroe and 
West Chester) gaining what is basically a 24 hour kiosk called 
a “Smart Locker”. As a library member, you can go onto the 
MidPointe system and order up anything they have that is of 
sufficient size and have it delivered to our new Smart Locker. 
You will be notified by phone or email when your order has 
arrived and you come and pick it up. The smart locker is 
located in the hallway of the Township Building and the hallway 
is now open 24 hours a day. Also, you can use this as a drop-off 
location to return anything back to the library instead of going 
to a local branch. If you have any questions, call the Trenton 
library branch at 513-988-9050. 
	 I have been privileged to work with President Mike Truster, 
Trustee Ed Truster and our entire staff. We are closing in on 
our second year together as Trustees trying our best to work 
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TRUSTEEVIEW

By Mike Truster, Trustee

	 It is hard to believe that fall is 
already upon us. 
	 Our Road Crew has had 
a busy summer this year with 
ditching projects, road and 
cemetery mowing, replacing 
two retaining walls in the ditch along mill road (this project 
turned out great!) and maintaining our equipment. It is a rare 
time that we have to send any of our equipment to a dealer 
or shop to have repairs made, Johnny Cassidy has taken up 
the role of chief mechanic and makes a lot of things happen, 
keeping our equipment running and rarely missing a beat. The 
three of them; Daniel Hoit, Austin Young and Johnny Cassidy 
have meshed well this year and work together like a well-
oiled machine. They all have seemed to find their niche and 
are taking on projects and responsibilities in their own area 
and ‘making it happen’. I am proud of the crew we have and 
their effort and dedication to their job. 
	 The Fire Department and Life Squad have had a 
busier than normal year, with runs in both fire and squad 
departments well above monthly and yearly averages. The 
new fire truck is on order and the Fire Department is 
working with the manufacturer as needed to see its progress 
along. The dedication and devotion that the members of our 
Fire Department and Life Squad have to their community and 
fellow residents is remarkable. Words cannot describe the 
thanks and gratitude that we as a community owe them for 
their service and efforts. 
	 It was recently brought to our attention that Tolbert 
Road will be closed between Wayne’s Trace Road and 
Wayne Milford Road for an extended period of time do to 
the deteriorated condition of the bridge. The Butler County 
Engineers Office closed the road after a routine bridge 
inspection found reason to close the bridge. We are being 
told that it will be well into next spring before any repairs to 
the bridge are made. 
	 We continue to make progress (albeit very slow at times) 
on the Heavenly Acres drainage project. There were some 
unexpected delays with the Butler County Engineers Office 
and design work on this project this summer, and we are 
currently awaiting the Engineer’s Estimate on construction 
cost for the project. We are looking to get this project out to 
bid this fall / winter. Our concern is that since the grant was 
awarded several years ago and construction costs have risen 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
FOR BUTLER SOIL & WATER 
CONSERVATION DISTRICT

	 Butler SWCD Local Work Group and Strategic 
Planning Meeting on November 21 from 6 to 9 pm. 
	 Butler SWCD is looking to update their 
strategic plan and is seeking input from all Butler 
County landowners, homeowners, officials, and 
community groups. New program ideas or areas were 
improvements can be made are greatly appreciated. All 
are invited to attend Butler SWCD’s planning meeting, 
which will take place on Thursday, November 21, 2019 
from 6 pm – 9 pm at the Butler SWCD located at 
1802 Princeton Road, Hamilton. A free dinner will be 
provided to those that attend. For more information 
please go to www.butlerswcd.org.  
	 Butler SWCD will also be holding a Pollinator Series 
Workshop, which begins on October 15, as well as a 
Manure Workshop for anyone with livestock or horses 
on Saturday, November 16. For more details on these 
workshops, please visit www.butlerswcd.org or by 
calling the office at 513-887-3720.

Continued on page 4.

within the law and doing what we believe is the best for 
our residents with no prejudice. At times, it has been 
hard but in the end, I believe we have fulfilled our promise 
to be fair to all residents and at the same time, staying 
within the confines of the law. To date, decisions we 
have made that went through appeal processes have been 
decided that our decisions were correct. That’s not to say 
it will always be that way but as stated, we try very hard 
to be legal and fair to all parties. 
	 To the residents of Wayne Township, it has been 
an honor and a privilege to serve you as a one of three 
Trustees. Your trust has been placed in us and we will 
continue to work hard together to keep that trust and 
serve this Township to the best of our abilities. If you 
need to contact any of us, please feel free to do so. We 
are here for you and make ourselves available to serve 
your needs. W
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DO YOU NEED A WEBSITE? 
DO YOU HAVE A WEBSITE YOUR HAPPY WITH?DO YOU WORK YOUR SOCIAL MEDIA?
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sharply since that time; that we are unsure what the actual 
cost to Wayne Township will be. 
	 We are continuing to look at paving roads, and 
maintaining our roads in the best manner possible in the 
meanwhile. Our goal is to get back to actual asphalt paving, 
as we have not seen good results with the recent chip seal 
type paving that we have had done, nor is it a ‘popular’ type 
of road pavement among residents. We have received some 
quotes for asphalt paving this year that are favorable to our 
budget and come from a vendor who uses ‘virgin’ asphalt. 
Virgin asphalt is made of all new materials and does not 
contain recycled asphalt materials, and results in a better 
finished product that lasts longer. The O.R.C. (Ohio Revised 
Code) dictates what size projects must be let to public bid 
or if they can be awarded by quote. We are working to get 
everything in line to possibly start this process. However, this 
discussion of paving has been somewhat hampered by the 
realization that the Heavenly Acres project could likely cost 
more than anticipated. We will have many decisions to work 
through in the near future regarding these issues. We have 
made a priority to preserve the roads and pavement that we 
have as best as possible and have in place a time line to have 
all roads crack sealed in the next two years. Granted there 
will be spots and areas that will need revisited thereafter, but 
crack sealing our roads is one of the best measures possible 
to maintain the pavement we have. It is not a cheap process, 
but the cost is well worth the gain. 
	 O.D.O.T. was able to get the culvert under Cotton Run 
Road just north of State Route 744 changed this summer, it 
was a bit later in the year than they had planned as they were 
delayed due to the wet spring we had. It is still in our plans to 
see what can be done with getting the water on Cotton Run 
Rd north of State Route 744 on the east side of Cotton Run 
Road to drain better. 
	 Cincinnati Bell is partnering with Butler Rural Electric 
Cooperative in the effort of bringing high speed internet 
their (Butler Rural’s) service area. I am hopeful that this 
partnership will help to aid in the need of high speed internet 
providers in our township and beyond. Wayne Township 
also has partnered with MidPointe library to have a drop box 
locker at our Township hall. You can order books, videos, 
and more online and have them delivered to the Township 
Hall in Jacksonburg. You can also return library items at 
this location. For more information contact the MidPointe 
Library. 
	 I would also like to note that as of September 9th, 
2019 the Board of Trustees has settled all ongoing litigation 
involving Wayne Township and zoning. Since before I took 

Continued from page 3.

Western Hills Veterinary Clinic
Stephaine A. Burk, D.V.M.

(513) 422-4181
5622 Mosiman Road • Middletown, Ohio 45042

www.westernhillsvetclinic.com

• Over 50 Years of Quality, Compassionate Care •

CAN’T MAKE A 
TOWNSHIP MEETING?
CATCH IT “LIVE” 
ON FACEBOOK 

OR WATCH IT LATER!
ALL MEETINGS ARE RECORDED ON 
FACEBOOK SO YOU CAN STAY IN 

THE KNOW! JUST FOLLOW 
WAYNE TOWNSHIP, 

BUTLER COUNTY, OHIO
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ONTHEROAD 
    
By Daniel Hoit, 
Road Superintendent

	 This summer has 
been an interesting one 
for sure. Going from rain, 
to drought to more rain, 
sure has put a weird twist 
on our mowing schedule. 
Our Road mowers have 
completed four rounds of 
mowing and we will try to squeeze one more in before the 
end of the season.
	 On top of mowing the road crew has completed many 
more projects this past season. One of the largest projects 
was building new headwalls on Mill Road. Replacing the old 
cinderblock walls with poured concrete walls and riprap. The 
Road crew also completed 8 miles of crack sealing to help 
preserve our roads. We have also completed a few thousand 
feet of ditching throughout the Township.

	 As we prep for winter, Wayne Township will be 
receiving our salt from Cargill for the 2019-2020 season. 
The contract for this year is $73.21 per ton, which is up 
from $62.98 from 2018-2019 contract.  Please remember to 
give our snow plows room to operate and if you have any 
issues with Roads or mailboxes on a township maintained 
road, please let us know.
	 In other Township news, Ohio Department of 
Transportation is currently in process of acquiring Right-
of-Way for Jacksonburg/73 Roundabout. ODOT reps said 
the plans will be filed in February 2020 and construction 
beginning in the summer of 2020. They anticipate 
Jacksonburg Road being closed for 1 year.
	 Please remember to slow down when passing our crews 
while in a work zone. I hope everyone has a great Fall and 
safe Winter! W

2019

recycle.bcohio.us (513) 887-3653

Coming in Early November 2019
Check recycle.bcohio.us for details	
Car tires, truck tires, tractor tires accepted
•	 10 Tire Limit per household
•	 Open to Butler County residents only
•	 Large quantities of tires will not be accepted - No exceptions

For large quanitites of tires contract Rumpke 742-2900
or Liberty Tire (614) 871-8097

WASTE TIRE
RECYCLING 

EVENT

QUESTIONS
CONCERNS

COMPLAINTS 
Are welcome at 

truster@waynetownship.net
or 513-461-9214

PLEASE REMEMBER TO 
SLOW DOWN WHEN 
PASSING OUR CREWS 
WHILE IN A WORK ZONE.



3677 Wayne-Madison Road, Trenton, Ohio
www.BarnNBunk.com

(513) 988-9211
Open Daily April - December

2019 Fall Festival Weekends
Festival Hours: Saturday 12 to 6 • Sunday 12 to 5

September 21 & 22 	Woodcarvers & Chainsaw Art

September 28 & 29	 4X4/Jeep Weekend

October 5 & 6	 Pottery Activities & Demos

October 12 & 13	 Helicopter Rides/Fireman's Weekend

October 19 & 20	 Antique Farm Machinery Show
	 Cowboy Reenactment

October 26 & 27	 Saturday
	 Pie Bake Off/Empty Bowl Project 
	
	 Sunday
	 Costume Day Half Price
	 Activity Package

Activity Package: 	 $5 (Adults)
	 Free (Kids 2 and younger)
	 $10 (Kids 3 to 18)

•	 Hayrides
•	 Pillow Bounce
•	 Corn Maze
•	 Tether Ball
•	 Pedal Tractor Pull

•	 Mini Train Ride
•	 Straw Maze
•	 Scooters
•	 Duck Races
•	 Petting Zoo

•	 Pedal Tricycle
•	 Batting Cage
•	 Mega Tiles
•	 Pumpkin Bowling

Other Activities: 
•	 Games
•	 Face Painting
•	 Wax Hands
•	 Pony Rides

•	 Mining Company
•	 Food
•	 Pumpkins
•	 Pottery Painting

Free Admission • Free Enterainment
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Centrally located in Wayne Township, Golden Acres Canine Country Club has emerged 
as Butler County’s premiere dog boarding facility. Golden Acres provides their guests a 
homelike atmosphere that allows for a stress-free and relaxing stay.

Golden Acres offers luxury boarding accommodations and is a breeder of  AKC Labrador 
Retrievers. The Country Club offers private cabins and rooms in the Lazy Lab Lodge. 

The Park - Golden Acres is situated on 50 acres consisting of  hay fields, woods and a 
pond. There are walking paths and plenty of  room for running. At Golden Acres Canine 
Country Club in Butler County, OH, we take great pride in our reputation as the area’s 
finest boarding facility.

The Vacation Destination                         For Your Best Friend

5029 W Elkton Road, Seven Mile, OH 45011
www.goldenacreskennel.com

513.939.5655
Mention this 

Ad when reserving 

and receive a $10

Gift Certificate.

office there were two ongoing court cases and there 
was one that was dealt with entirely during my first term 
in office. I am pleased to say that all these cases have 
been resolved. While trying at times, I am glad I had the 
opportunity to have input and help to bring an amicable 
resolve to these situations. I’d also like to specifically thank 
Dan Ferguson of the Butler County Prosecutors office 
for his help in these matters; Dan has been an invaluable 
resource to the Township over the last few years. 
	 With cold weather coming soon enough don’t forget 
to have your furnace serviced, chimney cleaned & inspected 
and your fuel or propane tank filled. It is also a good time to 
think about a backup power source. Portable generators are 
an economical option for this purpose, but make sure you 
are setup to connect your generator to your home properly 
and have enough cord to run the generator far from your 
house. An improperly connected generator can cause 
bodily harm to power company workers, or damage to 
your generator and home, and if operated to close to your 
home could cause affixation from carbon monoxide gasses 
entering your home. 
	 Remember the Fire Department fish fry is coming up on 
October 19th from 4 – 8pm, come out for a nice dinner and 
great fellowship. It is always nice to see so many members 
of the community and catch up with the ones we don’t see 

often. I hope to see you there!
	 It has been an honor and privilege to serve the residents 
of Wayne Township. This current board of Trustees is the 
most cohesive board the township has seen in quite some 
time. It is a pleasure to work with fellow Trustees Bill Jones, 
Ed Truster and our Fiscal Officer Laura Daley. Everything at 
Wayne Township is running smoothly and effectively. As a 
Board, we have made every effort to make sure that your 
Township’s business is being conducted openly. The posting 
of all Township meetings on Facebook live gives everyone 
the chance to watch our meetings as they take place or later 
at their own convenience; seeing and hearing everything 
that was discussed at the meeting. This was not a practice 
before this Board of Trustees and we feel is a far greater 
value than regular typed minutes, although typed minutes 
are still made, recorded, approved and filed. As we now 
hold two meetings per month, it ensures that all township 
business is handled in a timely manner and in an open 
meeting; as required by law. Granted some meetings there 
is little to discuss, but having two monthly meetings allows 
us to make decisions much faster than having to wait as 
much as a month. 
	 As always, if you have any questions, needs, comments 
or complaints my email is open; truster@waynetownship.
net or my personal cell phone 513-461-9214.  W  

Continued from page 4.
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Making Access to Library Materials Easier
MidPointe Library System is making access to library materials easier and more convenient for 
Wayne Township residents.

Library SMARTLOCKERS are now available in the Wayne Township Administration Building, at 
5967 Jacksonburg Road, Trenton, Ohio. 

These self-service lockers allow patrons to place items on hold via the library’s online catalog and 
pick up materials any time, day or night. 

Patrons can place holds by accessing their MidPointe online account, selecting an item and 
choosing “MidPointe – Wayne Township Smart Locker” as the pick-up location from the “Request 
it” button.

SMARTLOCKERS are available to any MidPointe patron and access to the lockers inside the 
Wayne Township Administration Building is available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week. SearchOhio, 
games and educational tool kits are not available for pick up from the SmartLockers.  

No library card? No problem! Apply for one at any MidPointe location: Trenton, Middletown, 
West Chester, Monroe, Liberty Township and the Library on Wheels Bookmobile.

Find details about SMARTLOCKERS and more at:

www.MidPointeLibrary.org
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CHIEF'SBRIEFS

By Doug Hoit, Fire Chief

	 Summer has come and gone and 
fall is here. Our volunteers have been 
busy this past spring and summer with 
automobile accidents, fire alarms and 
fighting fires. Your volunteers are truly 
committed and dedicated to keeping all or our residents safe.
	 We have placed the order for our new fire engine and we are 
all looking forward to its arrival in the early months of 2020.
	 On Sunday, November 4th at 2:00 am, time will change again 
as we fall back an hour. So, once again, it’s time to check and/or 
change the batteries in your smoke detectors and carbon monoxide 
detectors. Don’t forget to your fire extinguishers too. Make sure 
the “gauge is in the green.” If it’s in the red it doesn’t work and 
needs to be replaced.
	 As the warm summer days fade into cold chilly nights, you need 
to prepare your house with the following safety tips:

CHECK ALL SAFETY DEVICES
n	Clean out gutters – by removing debris and leaves. If you 

burn leaves, do it away from the house and make sure it is in the 
proper containers.

n	Fire safety – check your chimney and make sure it is free of 
debris and proper ventilation. Use a fireplace screen to keep 
sparks from flying everywhere. By cleaning the lint out of your 
dryer vent after every use will prevent dryer fires. Never leave 
a load of laundry unattended or candles burning when you leave 
your house.

n	Fire up the furnace – turn your heater on before the 
temperatures get too cold to ensure that it works. Keep all 
flammable materials away from the furnace.

n	Inspect the insulation – check your house for cold drafts to 
keep the cold air out by improving the insulation in your attic 
and walls. This will also keep your energy bills down so your 

furnace doesn’t have to work harder keeping the house warmer.
n	Trim the trees – by removing dead branches and limbs 

on your property. This will also help when it snows or if we 
have heavy winds to keep them from falling on your house or 
vehicles.

FALL DRIVING SAFETY TIPS
n	 Black ice – be aware of areas where black ice forms on the 

roadway.
n	Farm machinery – will be back in the fields so they have to 

use the roadway just like you. Take your time and don’t pass 
unless the road is clear. 

n	Fog – will limit your visibility when driving. Keep your lights on 
low beam. This setting keeps the light beam down towards the 
road.

n	Frost – as the temperatures drop over the nighttime hours, 
frost often forms on the roadway. Drive slowly and break gently 
on bridges and overpasses because these frost quicker than 
other roadway surfaces.

n	Leaves – fall everywhere and can make roads slippery by 
obscuring vision of traffic lines, pavement and even potholes.

n	People – be aware of children playing outside or riding their 
bikes. People are walking their dogs, running or walking.

n	Rain – when water is on top of dust and oil, the pavement 
becomes very slippery.

n	School – watch out for buses in the early mornings or late 
afternoons. Parents and children will also be crosswalks. 
Teenager’s will also be arriving and leaving school meaning more 
traffic on the roads. 

n	Wildlife – watch out for wildlife in the rural areas. Please don’t 
swerve if a deer runs out in front of you.

	 Always drive defensively.

ARE YOU INTERESTED 
IN BECOMING AN EMT?
We are currently seeking new members 

who are interested in becoming an EMT. The 
department provides all or your equipment and 
training expenses. If you are interested in joining 

our department, please call:

     (513) 424-9710 

Leave a message and we will call you back.

TRICK OR TREAT IN 
JACKSONBURG FOR 

HALLOWEEN

Thursday
October 31st

5:00 – 6:30 p.m.

n	Stop by the fire station, we will be handing out treats 
for the kids or maybe a few tricks!

n	 Our firefighters will be driving the fire trucks around 
the Jacksonburg area to slow down traffic and to 
ensure the safety of our children.

n	 Parents – please purchase or make costumes that 
are light and bright enough to be clearly visible to 
motorists.

Don’t forget to stop by our Annual Fish Fry 
Saturday, October 19th from 4:00-8:00 p.m. 

at the fire station. Catch ya there!
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Annual Fish Fry 
Date-  Saturday, October 19, 2019 
Time-  4:00pm—8:00pm 

Location- Wayne Township Fire Station 
4575  Middletown Oxford Road 
Trenton, Ohio 45067 

Questions-  Call (513)424-9661 or 
Day of Event (513)424-9710 

Prices  -    

* Adults (Ages 13+) $12 
*Children (Ages 4-12) $6 
* Children Under 3 Free 
* Box of Fish (12 pieces) $15 
* Carry Out Dinner Available  

MEAL INCLUDES- 
-All You Can Eat Fish (Dine in Only) 
-French Fries 
-Baked Beans 
-Bread 
-Dessert 
-Beverage 

DESSERT DONATIONS WELCOME 

CASH, CHECK and MAJOR CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED 
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nfpa.org/education ©NFPA 2017

NATIONAL FIRE
PROTECTION ASSOCIATION
The leading information and knowledge resource
on fire, electrical and related hazards

Install wood burning stoves 
following manufacturer’s 
instructions or have a 
professional do the installation. 
All fuel-burning equipment 
should be vented to the outside 
to avoid carbon monoxide
(CO) poisoning.

Install and maintain CO
alarms to avoid the risk
of CO poisoning. If
you smell gas in
your gas heater,
do not light the
appliance. Leave the
home immediately
and call your local fire
department or gas company.

HeatingHeating
Safety

There is something about the winter months and curling up with a good 
book by the fireplace. But did you know that heating equipment is one of 
the leading causes of home fire deaths? With a few simple safety tips and 
precautions you can prevent most heating fires from happening.

Safety

be warm and safe this winter!

•  Keep anything that can burn at
 least three-feet (one metre) 
 away from heating equipment,
 like the furnace, fireplace, wood
 stove, or portable space heater.

•  Have a three-foot (one metre) “kid-free zone”
 around open fires and space heaters.

•  Never use your oven to heat your home.

•  Have a qualified professional install stationary 
space heating equipment, water heaters or central 
heating equipment according to the local codes 
and manufacturer’s instructions. 

•  Have heating equipment and chimneys cleaned and 
inspected every year by a qualified professional.

•  Remember to turn portable heaters off when 
leaving the room or going to bed.

•  Always use the right kind of fuel, specified by the 
manufacturer, for fuel burning space heaters.

•  Make sure the fireplace has a sturdy screen to stop 
sparks from flying into the room.  Ashes should be 
cool before putting them in a metal container. Keep 
the container a safe distance away from your home.

•  Test smoke alarms at least once a month.

FACT
Half of home heating fires are 
reported during the months

of December, January,
and February.
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